


Our procurement process includes vetting every new supplier and carrying out a risk analysis based on 

the nature and value of the product or service. 

All our suppliers are expected to comply with all local and national laws and regulations and we ask for 

information about: 

• Monitoring of tier 1 and 2 supply chains for unfair practices;

• Policies on fair sourcing of goods and services;

• Corporate Social Responsibility; and

• Willingness to share our values.

Supplier responses are taken into consideration when short-listing and we make any concerns known 

to the supplier. Should suppliers fail to live up to our expectations or be unwilling to make any changes 

we may cease to engage with them. 

Further Steps 

We are currently reviewing our entire procurement and licensing process and will be introducing specific 

measures to ensure that our obligations under the Act are passed through our supply chain. 

These will include: 

• Obtaining contractual warranties that no slavery is used anywhere in the supplier's business or

by any of the suppliers in its supply chain and that all necessary processes and policies have

been put into place to ensure that this remains the case;

• Obtaining a contractual right to request compliance-related information and the right to audit

suppliers at our discretion;

• Adding indemnity provisions and rights to terminate for breach of the Sega CSR Policies and

the Act into our contracts;

• Ensuring risk areas are documented, monitored and taken into consideration in any future

contract renewals.

• assessing supply chain level information and engaging directly with suppliers to set up

systems that provide reliable supply chain information, especially for the most at risk

jurisdictions;

• deciding if audit outcomes suggest a need to change suppliers or a need to respond to risk(s)

associated with particular supplier(s);

We will also be considering new training which will be available to all staff but made compulsory for 

those involved in recruiting and sourcing/managing a supply chain so that they are able to identify risk 

factors, understand the implications and assist us with implementing the requirements of the Act 

effectively. We will also hold training sessions to educate staff in the UK on Sega Sammy's CSR 

Polices and their application to SEL's business and common aims. 
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